
Aaron Dishman 
 
I wish to express my concerns regarding the proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules in New 
Mexico.  
 
One of many concerns is the reliability of the charging stations in place. I've observed that 
charging networks, like Electrify America, have experienced frequent outages and technical 
issues. This unreliability can leave EV drivers stranded without the ability to charge their 
vehicles, leading to frustration and a lack of trust in the technology. 
 
Furthermore, in the vast and varied landscape of New Mexico, it is crucial to ensure that 
charging infrastructure is available and accessible throughout the state, especially in rural 
areas. Presently, there are significant gaps in the charging network, and many areas lack the 
necessary infrastructure to support EV adoption. This situation hinders the ability of New 
Mexicans to transition to cleaner vehicles, particularly in regions where charging infrastructure 
is scarce. 
 
Without a solid foundation for EV charging, the proposed Clean Car II Rules may inadvertently 
hinder rather than promote the transition to cleaner transportation options. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Aaron Dishman 
Hi-Country Chevrolet 
Aztec, NM 
505-334-8888 
aaron.dishman@hicountryautogroup.com 
 


